
Palo Alto-Mountain View Chapter Board Meeting

Draft Minutes from Nov. 3, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 am by President Sherman in the Methodist Church library. Also in attendance were D. Kocharhook, E. Rubinov, J. Harris, B. Howd, L. Valencia, J. Hinkle, J. Wanless, and D. Morley.  Member Michael Gordon was also present, as well as ex officio member Sean Abel.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the October board meeting were unanimously approved as amended. 
REPORTS
Treasurer's Report:  Presented, no notable changes in chapter financial status.
Music VP Report:  Dave K. lauded for his excellent, comprehensive written report.  
Chapter Development VP Report:  Resolution of differences between BHS chapter member list (58 members) and our own (54 members) discussed; differences based on status of inactive members.  
Marketing VP Report:  Marketing activities discussed for December show; new email for show publicity to be sent out soon.  
Program VP Report:  No formal report submitted, but John W. discussed ongoing efforts to get people involved in quartet singing before and after practice.
Barbershopper of the quarter nomination discussed.  Terry Blumenthal was suggested for his successful efforts to organize the new venue of the Elks Club for our summer picnic.  Motion for his nomination to BOQ passed unanimously.

Motion to accept all reports was made and passed unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS
2018 Show Update – Valencia handed out new budget for the show. Budget updated to include room expense for Dynamix.  He emphasized need for raffle items for the show.  Treasurer reported receipt of the raffle permit (applied for by Secretary).  Layout of stage for show discussed by Dave K.  
Riser chairs.  Brief discussion. Two riser samples being tried out; users like one, but not the other. No vote yet to buy more of the preferred design.
NEW BUSINESS
Board voted to order the chorus pictures.  Secretary will take care of this, and send out to the board.  Valencia will choose one, enhance if needed, and email to members, as well as offer printed copies to those who want one.

Riser storage cost increase and our rental fee increase mentioned briefly; not clear if the people who arrange rentals at Cubberly have yet gotten the word on our increased fee ($250/day effective Jan. 1, 2019) Dave M. will confirm. 
Church rent increase discussed.  Dave Kocharhook trying to negotiate more favorable terms with church, unsuccessful so far. Board supports ongoing discussion of potential change of practice space to the Sunnyvale Elks Club.  Terry Blumenthal in charge of this.  
Proposed cruise ship venue of our 2020 convention discussed, not favorably received.  Board voted not to support this plan.  Secretary will report vote to Bill Rosica of Far Western District who contacted us about this proposal.

Next Board Meeting 12/8 at 10:00 am at Al Ward’s office in Los Altos – 
New Members – None this month.

For The Good Of The Chapter

ADJOURNMENT at 8:56 am.
Respectfully submitted

Bob Howd

Secretary
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